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OCTOBER CHARACTER TRAIT 
COOPERATION   
We work together towards shared goals and purposes. 

 www.scdsb.on.ca/about/character_education 

DAILY SCHEDULE 
**please note that our nutrition breaks have changed. 

The school day at ECES runs from 9:15 to 3:35.  There are two nutrition breaks.  Students 
will have 20 minutes of eating time and 20 minutes to go outside  during each nutrition 
break. All students should come to school with enough lunch for two breaks and prepared 
to  be outside rain or shine.  Please see Pg 7 for a detailed schedule that you are encour-
aged to print and keep for reference. 

STUDENT HANDBOOK 
Please follow this link for this yearôs digital student handbook.   

https://www.scdsb.on.ca/UserFiles/Servers/Server_210898/File/
Elementary/Parent/SCDSB-Student-Handbook.pdf 

Please be sure to read the student handbook for important information from the Simcoe 
County District School Board.  

 

SELF-ASSESSMENT 

All students and staff will be expected to self-screen prior to attending school each day, 
using a self-assessment tool provided by the SMDHU. Students or staff with symptoms 
must stay home from school. To access the COVID-19 self-assessment tool, please visit 
https://covid-19.ontario.ca/school-screening/. 

SAFE WELCOME 
The Safe Welcome Program is in place at our school. The front door will be locked during 
the school day. All other school doors are also locked. To access the building, visitors will 
need to press the intercom button.  

Staff in the office will use this intercom to communicate with visitors to the school. At this 
time there are no visitors allowed into the school.     

Please understand that staff may not be available to answer the door immediately. There 
may be a wait.  

We wanted to make sure you were aware of this security at our school. As always, if you 
have any questions, please call the office. 

TERRY FOX FUNDRAISER 

Thank you to all of our ECES families.  Our school raised $1165 for the Terry Fox Founda-
tion.  Our fundraiser will be open for last minute donations till October 8th.  Thank you 
Eagles! 

SAFE ARRIVAL 

Parents and guardians are re-

sponsible for ensuring their 

childôs safe arrival at school. We 

have implemented a Safe Arrival 

Program along with daily re-

cording of attendance. Parental 

consent to participate in the 

Safe Arrival Program is obtained 

on the Permissions and 

Acknowledgement Form.  

Parents and guardians are re-

quired to notify the school at 

705-435-0676 ext. 1 when a 

child will be late or absent.  

Parents are expected to ensure 

contact information is kept 

current. 

http://www.scdsb.on.ca/about/character_education
https://www.scdsb.on.ca/UserFiles/Servers/Server_210898/File/Elementary/Parent/SCDSB-Student-Handbook.pdf
https://www.scdsb.on.ca/UserFiles/Servers/Server_210898/File/Elementary/Parent/SCDSB-Student-Handbook.pdf
https://covid-19.ontario.ca/school-screening/


Subscribe to our schoolôs website by visiting the óWhat's Newô section at 
http://ern.scdsb.on.ca.  

Itôs important to get accurate information about whatôs going on at your school and at the 

Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB). Here are some ways to do that:  

Subscribe to our schoolôs website by visiting the óWhat's Newô section at http://

ern.scdsb.on.ca.  

Sign up to receive SCDSB media releases by clicking the óSubscribeô button at 

www.scdsb.on.ca.  

Follow the SCDSB on Twitter (@SCDSB_Schools), Facebook (facebook.com/SCDSB) and 

Instagram (instagram.com/scdsb).  

Follow Ernest Cumberland on Twitter @ECESeagles  

For school bus transportation information, visit the Simcoe County Student 

Transportation Consortiumôs website at main.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca. 

PARENT PORTAL 

REAL-TIME ACCESS TO ATTENDANCE, GRADE INFORMATION  

The SCDSB Parent Portal is a secure online tool that provides parents/guardians (of 

students less than 18 years of age) with quick access to their childrenôs attendance and 

grades, and includes the option to sign up for email notifications. To access the Parent 

Portal, parents/guardians will need their childôs SCDSB Pupil ID Number, which can be 

found on the Student Information Verification Form, as well as an Access ID. The Access 

ID will be provided in a sealed letter this fall with instructions on how to create an 

account. If you lose the Access ID, you can call or email the school office and weôll provide 

it to you after verifying your identity.  

PARENT COUNCILðOCTOBER MEETING 

KEEP CONNECTED WITH ECES AND SCDSB  

The council membership consists of 

parent/guardians from the school, a 

teacher representative, Principal / 

Vice Principal and a community 

representative. Members serve a one 

year term.  The council consists of 12 

voting members which include, 

Chair / Co-chair, Secretary and 

Treasurer. Members act as an 

advisory group to the school and 

assist with fundraising, special events 

and other initiatives.   

If you would like to be a voting 

member please email Mr. Blakeley 

with the position you are interested in 

and the reason why. 

Our meeting this month will be held 

on Oct 5 at 2PM via Zoom.  This 

meeting we will be holding elections 

for voting members and discussing 

fundraising for he upcoming year. 

All are welcome to join.  Please email 

ernestcumberland@scdsb.on.ca  to be 

sent the Zoom link.   

SCHOOLCASH ONLINE 

Payments for school 

activities and most 

permission forms are  

through the  SchoolCash 

Online  program.   

Follow these three steps to 

get started: 

1.  Visit our school website 

and click on ñPay Feesò. 

2.  Register and add your 

child to the newly 

created account.   

3.  View and purchase 

items through bank 

transfer or credit card. 

 

Eagle families you should 

be so proud of yourselves, 

91% of our families have 

signed-up for SchoolCash 

Online.  If you require 

support to set-up your 

account , please reach out to 

us in the office.  We are 

happy to help! 

  н 

http://ern.scdsb.on.ca.
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STUDENT DROP OFF AND PICK UP 

Lunches, clothing, homework, etc... that are dropped off at the school office 

should be clearly labelled with your childôs full name and their classroom teacherôs name. 

We will notify your child that their belongings are in the office for pick up at break times. 

Messages for students: Please advise your child before school starts of after 

school arrangements. After school arrangements need to made from home prior to school 

starting. If a situation should arise and you require us to give your child a message they 

will be called to the office at the end of the day to pick it up.  If your child needs to stay 

after school unexpectedly he/she will be permitted to use the telephone. 

Students arriving late:  We often have several students signing in late at the 

office. Please remember that late students interrupt the class in progress as they enter the 

classroom which has a negative impact on the learning of all.   

Picking up students during instructional time is also disruptive to the class 

and the learning of all students. As a courtesy to your childôs teacher and peers, please try 

to arrange pick up times during breaks (morning: 10:55- 11:35 and afternoon: 1:15 - 1:55)  

If it is necessary for you to pick up your child, please use the safe welcome intercom.  

Students cannot sign themselves out. 

Please also note that only the custodial parents/guardians can pick up their children. 

Other adults who have been authorized by the parents/guardians on the Stu-

dent Information Verification Form can sign out a student provided the par-

ents/guardians have notified the school of the change in plans.  

Dismissal time:  Please be considerate of the 3:35 dismissal time and pick up 

your child on time.  The teachers and office staff are extremely busy at this time and can-

not supervise children nor provide appropriate child care services. 

Thank you for helping us with these practices and assisting us to maximize the learning 

opportunities for all children!  Ernest Cumberland Elementary School aims to provide an 

open, welcoming and safe environment for all.   

FIRE PREVENTION 
WEEK 

OCTOBER 4-10 

 

ñSERVE UP FIRE SAFETY 
IN THE KITCHENò 

 

This year's Fire Prevention 

Week (FPW) theme, "Serve 

Up Fire Safety in the 

Kitchen!"TM is aimed at 

educating everyone about 

the simple but important 

actions they can take to 

keep themselves and those 

around them, safe in the 

kitchen. 

Unattended cooking is the 

number #1 cause of fires in 

Ontario. 

 

 

 

ACKNOWLEDGMENT  & 
PERMISSION FORM  

STUDENT 
APPROPRIATE USE 
AGREEMENT   

The 2020-2021 Standard 

Acknowledgment and 

Permission Form and 

Student Information 

Computing Technology 

Appropriate Use Agreement 

are required forms for all 

Simcoe County District 

School Board (SCDSB) 

students. The forms have 

been made available 

electronically through 

School Cash Online. School 

Cash Online is our preferred 

method for forms. If you are 

unable to submit these 

forms electronically, please 

contact the office. 

Fire Prevention week is October 4th to 10th  

  о 



https://main.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca/ 

STUDENT TRANSPORTATION 

For school bus transportation information, visit the Simcoe County Student Transporta-

tion Consortium (SCSTC)ôs website at: main.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca. Also, remember 

to bookmark the school bus information page at: simcoecountyschoolbus.ca for bus delay 

and cancellation information on inclement weather days. 

 

 

HAVE YOU MET SORA? 

 
Our digital ebook/audiobook collection contains over 4,000 titles waiting to be checked 

out by our SCDSB students. Students simply download the app, use their SCDSB login 

and start reading for free on their phone or tablet. The collection can be accessed at: 

meet.soraapp.com.  

** UPDATE TO BUSSING POLICY 

For new students and change 

requests this school year, it may take 

up to two weeks from the date of 

registration/request to co-ordinate 

transportation arrangements from 

home-to-school. These timeline 

updates are to accommodate the 

Ministry of Education and Public 

Health Unitôs requirement for 

accurate passenger manifests and 

assigned seating plans to support 

contact tracing.   

Students will not be permitted to 

access transportation until they have 

been assigned to transportation to 

support the updated requirements for 

accurate passenger manifests and 

assigned seating plans. If families are 

unsure when their new 

transportation arrangement will 

begin, please contact the SCSTC at 

info@scstc.ca or (705) 733-8965 for a 

status update. 

  

SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORTATION INFORMATION 
AVAILABLE FROM THE SCSTC 

  п 
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School Bus Safety Week takes place October 19 to 23, 2020. Please visit the 

Simcoe County Student Transportation Consortium (SCSTC) website at 

main.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca/ for information on school bus safety and links 

to school bus safety resources. October 21, 2020 is School Bus Driver Apprecia-

tion Day in the province of Ontario. Itôs a great opportunity for the school com-

munity to thank our bus drivers for all their hard work transporting students to 

and from school safely.  

All information regarding cancelled 

buses in Simcoe County is posted on 

the Simcoe County Student 

Transportation Consortium 

(SCSTC)ôs bus information website at 

www.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca. Our 

school is in the south zone.  

When buses are cancelled, schools 

remain open for student learning, 

unless otherwise noted. It is always a 

family decision whether or not it is 

safe for their child(ren) to leave for 

school under severe weather 

conditions. 

The Consortium and bus operators 

try to make the decision to cancel 

school buses before 6 a.m. and make 

every effort to post announcements 

before 7 a.m. Inclement weather 

cancellations are effective for the 

whole day and buses cancelled in the 

morning will not run at the end of the 

day. You can follow the Consortium 

on Twitter @SCSTC_SchoolBus for 

bus cancellations and other 

information. You can also subscribe 

to receive bus delay notifications 

here: https://scstc.ca/Subscriptions/

Login.aspx  

 

SCHOOL BUS SAFETY WEEK & SCHOOL BUS 
DRIVER APPRECIATION DAY 

INCLEMENT WEATHER & BUS CANCELLATION 
INFORMATION REMINDER  

  р 
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